
 

 
 

BULLETIN No. 03 
  
From: The Stewards      Date: 17 October 2024  
To: All Competitors      Time: 13:30 hrs 

All Officials       
 
The Stewards notify all drivers, competitors and officials of the following: 
 

Due to the practical considerations based on the Event timetable, article 29.10.2 of the 2024 

Sporting Regulations for the Fanatec GT World Challenge Australia powered by AWS is amended as 

follows: 

- Each car which qualifies for the pole shootout will nominate the set of tyres which they will 

use during the session from among their allocated sets. 

 

- The set nominated for Superpole must be a new set for the Sydney Event and cannot be a 

carry over from a previous event 

 

- This set will be noted in parc fermé by Pirelli 

 

- Pirelli will prepare a replacement set of tyres for each qualified car 

 

- If they so wish, the teams may come, at any point after the cars are released from parc 

fermé, to exchange the set of tyres used for the new one.   

 

- The used set of tyres will be retained by Pirelli until the end of the Event 

Reasoning: in case of any sporting or technical issues after Qualifying, there may be insufficient time 

during the end of Qualifying and the start of Superpole for the new set of tyres to be fitted. 

Superpole set will be returned to the Team at the end of the event and may be used as a carry over 

set only to be used in the paid test sessions. 
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